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Dear Friends, 
 

Buckhead Heritage has made great strides since our first Board meeting around a 
dining room table in 2006.  For starters, we actually have an office now on Mathi-
eson Drive where we can conduct our meetings thanks to the generosity of Ken Baz-
zle, the husband of our tireless Vice Chairman, Tamara Bazzle.  We also have a 
wonderful Executive Director, Christine McCauley, who has taken our organization to 
a level that we could not have achieved solely through the efforts of our Officers 
and Board Members. Since her first day of work, Christine has implemented a mem-
bership program that has grown our membership to approximately 400 people in 
less than a year.  Christine has been assisted by several interns including Travis Kir-
spel, Courtney Lankford, Rachel Brochstein, and Caroline Johnson, all of whom have 
demonstrated an incredible dedication to Buckhead Heritage and historic preserva-
tion in general and to whom we are very thankful. 
 

In addition to creating our organizational structure and membership base, we have 
also managed to do some actual preservation work.  In 2009, the Georgia Trust for 
Historic Preservation awarded Buckhead Heritage an Excellence in Rehabilitation 
Award for the restoration of historic Harmony Grove Cemetery at the corner of West 
Paces Ferry and Chatham Roads.  We also launched our Oral History Initiative in Au-
gust by interviewing three longtime Buckhead residents regarding their recollections 
of growing up, living and working in Buckhead.  Led by Board Member Chad Wright, 
the Oral History Initiative will capture the stories and remembrances of Buckhead’s 
wonderful cast of characters on videotape and audiotape for future generations. 
 

In addition to these more enjoyable aspects of our work, we have recently been in-
volved in fighting to protect one of Buckhead’s most neglected historic resources, 
Mt. Olive Cemetery.  Located at the entrance of Frankie Allen Park, Mt. Olive Ceme-
tery is the last vestige of the African American community of Macedonia Park.  A 
developer filed an Application with the Atlanta Urban Design Commission seeking 
permission to remove the graves from the cemetery.  Buckhead Heritage has been 
leading the charge in opposing this Application. 
 

Buckhead Heritage also held several educational forums including a wildly successful 
Civil War lecture in July given by author Robert Jenkins on the 145th Anniversary of 
the Battle of Peachtree Creek.  We are also excited to co-host with the Cherokee 
Garden Library an “Interlude with Edward Daugherty” on October 7, at 5:30 p.m. at 
the Atlanta History Center’s McElreath Hall.  Mr. Daugherty’s remarks will focus on 
Buckhead as an evolving landscape and will be followed by a tour of his exhibition 
“Edward L. Daugherty, A Southern Landscape Architect: Exploring New Forms” and 
a tour of the Cherokee Garden Library. 
 

In sum, we have been working very hard this year to raise awareness of Buckhead’s 
significant historic resources.  And we greatly appreciate your support in this effort.  
We look forward to continuing to carry out our mission in 2010 and beyond with 
your help.  Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Christine or 
me directly. 
 

Sincerely, Wright Mitchell, President 
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MISSION 

Buckhead Heritage 
strives to sustain the 
quality of life in 

Buckhead by identifying, 
preserving, restoring, 
and promoting its 
historic resources. 

 



 

As a Member of 
Buckhead Heritage,  

you receive  
invitations to our 
events and the  
opportunity to  
register early. 

 
If you are not a 

member, please join 
us today. 

Buckhead Heritage Celebrates the 145th Anniversary of the Battle 
of Peach Tree Creek | July 17 & 18, 2009 
Over 125 people joined us for celebratory cocktails and a lecture by Author 
Robert Jenkins, Sr. who astounded us by a detailed account of the Battle 
of Peachtree Creek, one of the Atlanta Campaign’s most fateful battles.  
The following day he led a driving and walking tour of the battlefield from 
Bobby Jones Golf Course to Ansley Park with a stop at Tanyard Creek Park. 

Good Design Transcends Time: A look at modern architecture’s 
place in historic preservation | April 28, 2009 
Approximately 40 people joined us for a cocktail tour of Richard Pare’s ex-
hibit, “The Last Vanguard: Soviet Modernist Architecture, 1922-1932.”  
Merrill Elam, of Mack Scogin Merrill Elam Architects and designer of the 
Buckhead Library, discussed modern architecture and Richard Pare’s pho-
tographs during what turned out to be a fascinating evening of conversa-
tions ranging from architecture to politics to materials conservation. 

Bob Jenkins discusses the 
Battle of Peachtree Creek in 
Tanyard Creek Park.  Photo 
courtesy of Phil Mosier. 

Events             

Reconsecration of Harmony Grove and New Hope A.M.E.  
Cemeteries | May 3, 2009 
Approximately 50 people gathered for two reconsecration ceremonies led 
by Reverend Philip Chisholm of New Hope A.M.E.Church.  James H. 
“Whispering” Smith deeded three acres to New Hope A.M.E. Church upon 
his death in 1872.  “Whispering” Smith is buried at Harmony Grove Ceme-
tery, second only to his infant son in 1870. 

Rev. Chisholm leads the re-
consecration ceremony at 
Harmony Grove Cemetery 

Phoenix Flies Tours of Harmony Grove | March 7, 2009 
Buckhead Heritage co-sponsored three tours of Harmony Grove Cemetery 
with the Atlanta Preservation Society during their annual Phoenix Flies 
event.  Tour guide Wright Mitchell, BHS Board President, discussed the his-
tory of the cemetery and church that once stood on the property and de-
scribed the importance of those interred therein in the shaping of Atlanta’s 
history.  Attendees were able see the award-winning restoration of the 
cemetery in all its spring glory. 

 

Help Needed 
 

Membership Coordinator 
 

Would you like to volunteer a half a day per week to help us 
manage our ever-growing membership program?  Please call 

Christine McCauley, 404-467-9447, to inquire. 
 

Founding Members during the 
Phoenix Flies event. 

Attendees at Lumiere Gallery 
listening to remarks by archi-
tect Merrill Elam. 

 



Preservation             

Buckhead Heritage Receives 2009 State Preservation Award for Excel-
lence in Restoration of Harmony Grove Cemetery 
In 2006, recognizing the historic significance of Harmony Grove Cemetery, Buck-
head Heritage undertook an extensive restoration of the cemetery.  Buckhead 
Heritage enlisted the services of mortuary archaeologists, landscape architects, 
and headstone repair experts during the restoration, which lasted approximately 
three years and eventually received the 2009 State Preservation Award from the 
GA Trust for Historic Preservation.  Harmony Grove Cemetery now exists as a 
functional green space in Buckhead and as a tangible link to Buckhead’s rural 
past.  We thank all those involved throughout the years for their in-kind and fi-
nancial contributions toward this restoration. 
 
Oral History Program Launched August, 2009 
Buckhead Heritage has conducted its first three oral history interviews in our ini-
tiative to identify, document, and maintain the oral histories of our rich and di-
verse community.  We want to record the stories of Buckhead as they are told by 
those who lived them.  If you have stories worth telling or know someone who 
might, please contact us at info@buckheadheritage.com.  We especially thank 
Chad Wright, Caroline Johnson, and Dr. David Lowance for their work in setting 
up this program and recruiting interviewees. 
 
Landowner Technical Assistance Program to launch in November 
What are your preservation goals?  Would you like to honor your property’s his-
toric integrity by listing it on the National Register of Historic Places (see back 
page)?  Do you want to protect your property in perpetuity and realize significant 
income tax savings?  We can help you accomplish those goals by assisting you in 
listing your historic property on the National Register of Historic Places or by 
helping you design conservation/façade easements that fit your unique property 
and your individual preservation goals. 
 
Macedonia’s Mt. Olive Cemetery 
The area, known as Macedonia, was first settled by freed slaves after the Civil 
War.  In 1921 developer John Owens created an African-American subdivision 
named Macedonia Park—a thriving community which included 400 residents, 
three churches, two grocery stores, barbers, a blacksmith, and restaurants.  In 
the 1940s, Fulton County began to systematically acquire properties in Macedonia 
Park through coercive negotiation or eminent domain in order to build Bagley 
Park, now known as Frankie Allen Park.  Buckhead Heritage has been working to 
raise awareness of the importance of Mt. Olive Cemetery and the role Macedonia 
played in the development of Buckhead.  You may have seen reports in the Wall 
Street Journal, AJC, Buckhead Reporter, Northside Neighbor, Fulton County Daily 
Report, NHTP Preservation Magazine, or on any of the local news channels.  
Buckhead Heritage Board Members and staff have attended three Urban Design 
Commission meetings advocating for Mt. Olive’s retention in situ.  Recently a law-
suit was filed on behalf of Elon Osby, granddaughter of William Bagley, seeking 
an injunction against the landowner to prohibit him from proceeding with the 
grave removal application.  Constangy, Brooks, & Smith, LLC, led by our own 
Wright Mitchell, is representing Mrs. Osby. 
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*Founding Members and Irbyville Society, $1,500—$5,000 

Mr. Ivan Allen, IV 
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Astrop 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bazzel 
Tamara and Ken Bazzle 
Mrs. Neale M. Bearden 

Mr. and Mrs. Dameron Black, III 
Nancy and Dameron Black, IV 
Dr. and Mrs. Jim Bland, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Brown 

Mr. Robert B. Colgin 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian G. Dyson 
Sandy and Dave Ferguson 

Deirdre and Irial Finan 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Graves 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hamilton 
Mr. and Mrs. George Hart 
Bonnie and Bob Helget 

Mr. and Mrs. Henry L. Howell 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Hughey 
Mr. and Mrs. John O. Knox 

Mr. Richard T. Lewis 
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Lynch 

Ms. Katherine Dickey Marbut 
Margaret and Hank McCamish 

Mr. & Mrs. Harmon B. Miller, III 
Antonia and Wright Mitchell 
Mr. and Mrs. Wade T. Mitchell 
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley Moore 
Mr. and Mrs. Hampton Morris 

Kirk & Buff Quillian 
Lynn Mount Rudder 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Riley Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. John Snodgrass 
Ms. Elizabeth Morgan Spiegel 
Mr. and Mrs. John Wright 
Mr. Charles W. Wright 

Woodhaven Patron, $1,000 

Howell’s Battery Contributor, $500 

Anonymous Mr. and Mrs. John B. Chapman 
Mr. and Mrs. Jess Crawford 

Carla and Leonard Wood 

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Godfrey 
Gay M. Love 

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Massell 
Ms. Mary Ellen May 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard K. Mueller 

Ginny and Dan Rather 
Ms. Martha C. Starr 

Moore’s Mill Contributor, $250 

Helen & Cecil Alexander 
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Alston, Sr. 

Susan Barnard 
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Black 

Mrs. Jerry Blackstock 
Ms Ginny Bush 

Mr. Roldolfo Castro 
Mr. F.H. Boyd Coons 

Court Coursey 

Dean & Christine Eisner 
Anne B. Eldridge 

Mr. Duncan Gray, Jr. 
Louise S. Gunn 
Sheffield Hale 

Mr. Walt Harrison 
Tatty and Harry Howard 
Mrs. Susanne Logan 

Mr. Mike Lord 
Faye and Lewis Manderson 

Mr. Bill Mitchell, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Nix 

Tom and Jennifer Puricelli 
Ms. Diedra Reber 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Shirley 
Jane Dru Fickling Skinner 

Dr. Carol Kranig & Dr. Kevin Thomas 
Patty B. Thomas 

Mr. and Mrs. Cabell Townsend 

Virginia & Bond Almand 
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Amos 
Shepard and Boyce Ansley 

W. Perry Ballard, III 
Dr. and Mrs. John C. Barnes 

M.J. and Anne Beebe 
Milton and Paula Bevington 
Greg & Gretchen Binney 

Patrick M. Bowen 
Boxwood Garden Club 
Alleen & Jim Bratton 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Breckenridge 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian S. Brown 

Mr. and Mrs. Norris A. Broyles, Jr. 
Gene and Jan Burleson 

Ms. Carol Cahill 
Mr. Beauchamp Carr 

Mr. and Mrs. Marcus A. Cook, III 
James and Madelon Cotton 

Theodore J. Davies 
Mr. & Mrs. Jarrett L. Davis 
Mr. and Mrs. H. Alan Elsas 

Nancy and Steve Fallon 
W. Daniel Faulk, Jr. 
Ed & Judy Garland 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Glenn 
Carol Lanier Goodman 
Bill & Caron Gordon 

Mr. and Mrs. J.N. Grace 
Catherine and Dick Haining 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Harkey 

Mr. and Mrs. George S. Hazard, Jr. 
Arlene K. Helget 

Kebby and Reginald Holden 
Mr. and Mrs. W. Pat Hopkins 
Mr. and Mrs. John Irby 

Mr. and Mrs. Jefferson D. Kirby 
Mr. Michael Knight 

Robert Lang 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Lee 

David Lowance 
Dr. and Mrs. Jerry W. Lynn, Jr. 

Sally and Allen McDaniel 

Joel Milne 
Charles E. Murphy, Jr. 

Mr. and Mrs. Albert G. Norman, Jr. 
J. Dudley Ottley 

Mr. and Mrs. William B. Pendleton 
Mrs. Catherine Porter 

Tom and Elizabeth Pritchard 
Mr. and Mrs. W. G. Pritchard, Jr. 

Mary Anne Quin 
Mr. and Mrs. David Reinken 
Missy and Dave Russo 

Mr. and Mrs. John Schumacher 
Vin Sgrosso 

Mrs. Karen N. Sibley 
Mr. and Mrs. David Simpson 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Slick 

Mr. William Smith 
Mrs. Alex Smith 

Dr. and Mrs. Marion W. Stafford 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Surbaugh 

Terry and Judy Tindel 
Jody Collins Weatherly 

Montgomery’s Ferry Member, $100 



BUCKHEAD HERITAGE 
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP FORM 

MEMBERSHIP LEVELS 
 

� Standing Peachtree Member................$50 

� Montgomery’s Ferry Member...............$100 

� Moore’s Mill  Contributor.....................$250 

� Howell’s Battery Contributor................$500 

� Woodhaven Patron ............................$1000 

� Irbyville Society ..........................$1500—$5000 
 
 

� My company has a matching gift program. 
 

� I am interested in corporate sponsorship. 
 

� I would like to volunteer. 
 

MEMBERSHIP INCLUDES: the semi-annual newsletter; 
invitations and early registration to educational programs,  
children’s events, and other special events; and recognition  
in our publications. 
 

Please send this form and your check payable to Buckhead Heritage to: 
Buckhead Heritage, 3180 Mathieson Drive, Suite 200, Atlanta, GA 30305 

or contact us at 404-467-9447, or info@buckheadheritage.com 

Ann U. Abrams 
Mr. Mark Adams 
John G. Alston, Jr. 

Norman & Joane Askins 
Julia & McCary Ballard 

Daryl Barksdale 
William D. and Donna G. Barwick 

Betty Ann Bearden 
Dr. and Mrs. Ernest Beasley, Jr. 

W. Moses Bond 
Cinda & Mark Boomershine 

Mary H. Brickley 
Rachel Brochstein 
Norris A. Broyles, III 
Kim and Bart Busby 
Louise Cherry 

The Very Reverend Phillip Chisholm 
Mr. and Mrs. Walton Clarke 

Susan Conger 
Mr. James Cothran 

Clay Courts 
Ms. Cynthia Dame 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Daugherty 
Susan R. DeDeyn 

Mr. and Mrs. Pieter J. DePree 
Dr. and Mrs. James H. Dew, Jr. 

Marcia Donnell 
Susan Duncan 

Ann Dameron Ellinger 
Kitty & Clayton Farnham 
Mr. and Mrs. W.C. Fowler 

Mr. and Mrs. George Freisem 

Mr. Gordon Garner 
Michele and Ben Garren 

Susan E. Gwinner 
Mr. Ridley Hailey 

Mrs. Sally Connally Hardie 
Michael and Amy Hilton 

Susan Soper and Bo Holland 
Lewis G. Holland, Sr. 
Mrs. Ezra H. Howington 
John and Kathy Hunsinger 

Charles D. Hurt, III 
Mr. Charles D. Hurt, Jr. 
Miss Caroline Johnson 
Ms. Angel Jones 

Johnny Rockets of Buckhead 
Beth Kempe 
Retta S. Kern 

Mr. Travis Kirspel 
Ryland and Elizabeth Koets 

Mr. Andrew Kohr 
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard J. Kujawa 

Courtney Lankford 
Mr. and Mrs. T. Ray Logan 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Logan 

Elaine Luxemburger 
Mr. and Mrs. Craig P. Mackenzie 
Mr. and Mrs. Barclay Macon 
Michael E. Maffett M.D. 
Margaret Sheffield Martin 
Mary and Bob McCauley 

Dr. and Mrs. William McClatchey 

Sam J. (Trey) McGehee, III 
Lynda and Roger Moister 

Dr. and Mrs. Steven Moreland 
Clair M. Muller 

Ms. Christine Neal 
Snow Benedict Parrott 

Mr. Vijay Patel 
Mrs. Mary Patton 

William E. Pennington 
Bob Phillips 

Mr. and Mrs. John W. Poindexter 
Mrs. George D. Ray, Jr. 

Dr. and Mrs. Albert A. Rayle 
Lee and Richard Reynolds 

Nancy Rounsaville 
Ms. Betty M. Seely 

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Small 
H. Frank Smith, Jr. 
Dick and Kris Spain 

Dr. and Mrs. David Stacy 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Toth 
Genie and Glen Turner 
Ms. Blain A. Upchurch 

Lance Walman 
Mary Anne Walser 
W. Terence Walsh 
Marylyn Webb 

Mr. Chris Wegener 
Dr. and Mrs. James H. Wheeler 
Mitch and Elizabeth Wickland 

Jennie Woodlee 
Sherry Wren 

Standing Peachtree Members, $50 

Name as it is to appear on the Members’ List: 

 

___________________________________________________ 

 

Mailing Address: 

 

___________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________________ 

 

Primary Phone:    Secondary Phone: 

  

___________________________________________________ 

 

Email: 

 

___________________________________________________ 



Buckhead Heritage 
3180 Mathieson Drive, Suite 200 
Atlanta, GA 30305 
 
Return Service Requested 

Fall, 2009 

FAQs 
In order to list a property on the National Register, 
the property must be old enough to be considered 
historic (generally at least 50 years old) and must 
retain its historic integrity.  Additionally, the property 
must 1) be associated with events, activities, or de-
velopments that were important in the past; or 2) be 
associated with the lives of people who were impor-
tant in the past; or 3) be significant in the areas of 
architectural history, landscape history, or engineer-
ing; or 4) have the potential to yield information 
through archaeological investigation that would an-
swer questions about our past.  
 
Myth v. Fact:  
The National Register does not restrict the property 
owner in any way.  Paint color is NOT regulated, nor 
are additions.  The listing is simply an honorary des-
ignation of importance. 
 
The honorary listing does, however, provide protec-
tion from state and federally funded projects that 
may negatively impact the individual’s property.  It 
also makes landowners of listed properties eligible 
for grants and certain tax credits. 

 
Mark Adams 

Atlanta Preservation Center 
Atlanta History Center 

Ken Bazzle/Mathieson Lofts 
Bobby Jones Golf Course 

Rachel Brochstein 
Ginny Bush 

Tony Cassadonte 
Cherokee Garden Library 
Reverend Phillip Chisholm 
Constangy, Brooks, & 

Smith, LLC 
Jim Cothran 
Merrill Elam 
Deirdre Finan 
Georgia Tech 

Georgia Trust for  
Historic Preservation 

 
 

We thank all our Founding Members,  
Members, and In-kind Contributors  

for your generous and continued support. 

 National Register for Historic Places Thank You 

 
Ridley Hailey 
Chris Hastings 
Bob Jenkins 

Caroline Johnson 
Travis Kirspel 
Andrew Kohr 

Courtney Lankford 
Virlyn Laughridge 
Lumiere Gallery 
Cathy McGuire 
Christine Neal 

New Hope A.M.E. Church 
New South Associates 

Elon Osby 
Vijay Patel 

Sunflower Farm 
Sylvia and Tim Small 

You Should Eat Catering 


